
 
 
 
 

 
 

Statistical Highlights 2014-15 
 
15 December 2015 
 
Number of fires continue to fall 
 
A Statistics Publication from the Scottish Fire and Rescue Service: 
 
The number of fires in Scotland fell by 11 per cent in 2014-15, continuing the general 
downward trend of the last ten years. The latest figures report 25,002 fires in Scotland, down 
from 27,979 in 2013-14.  
 
This fall reflects an 18 per cent decrease in the number of secondary (mostly outdoor) fires, 
which fell from 16,359 in 2013-14 to 13,398 in 2014-15. The number of fires attended in 
2014-15 was the lowest in the last decade. 
 
The Scottish Fire and Rescue Service (SFRS) today released for the first time the statistical 
bulletin Fire and Rescue Statistics, Scotland, 2014-15.  This bulletin presents the statistics 
on fires, special service incidents, casualties and false alarms in Scotland relating to April 
2014 to March 2015.  
 
Figures show that: 
 
Provisionally, there were 41 fire fatalities in 2014-15 – an increase on the all-time low of 33 in 
2013-14.  The number of fatal casualties in fires is prone to fluctuation because the numbers 
are small and, while this figure is higher than in 2013-14, it is the second lowest figure in the 
last ten years and continues the general downward trend.   
 
Of the 41 fire fatalities in 2014-15 it was established through subsequent fire investigations 
that ten people had used fire as a means to commit suicide.  In previous years there had 
been between two and four fire fatalities a year that were found to be suicides. 
  
Whilst there was an increase of 6 per cent in the number of accidental dwelling fires in 2014-
15, from 4,682 fires in 2013-14 to 4,953 in 2014-15, accidental dwelling fires were at their 
second lowest level in the last decade.  
 
Of the 5,571 dwelling fires in 2014-15, most (88 per cent) were accidental.  Deliberate 
dwelling fires continued a downward trend at 618 fires down from 649 the previous year. 

http://www.firescotland.gov.uk/
http://www.firescotland.gov.uk/about-us/fire-and-rescue-statistics.aspx


 
 

 

 

 
False alarms accounted for 58 per cent of all incidents attended by the SFRS, more than any 
other incident type. The total number of false alarms – to fire or special service incidents - 
increased by three per cent from 2013-14 to 2014-15 (from 47,719 to 49,262). This is driven 
by a rise in false alarms due to equipment which increased by six per cent.  This may in part 
reflect an increase in the number of alarms fitted in Scotland, though further analysis is 
required to explore this further.  
 
There were 10,740 special service incidents (i.e. non-fire incidents) attended by the SFRS in 
2014-15, an increase from the previous year of 1,578 incidents (17 per cent).  This is the first 
increase in the past six years.  Road Traffic Collisions (RTCs) where a fire did not occur 
were the most common type of special service incident (2,293 incidents), and ‘effecting entry 
or exit’ was the next most frequent type of special service at 1,781 incidents.  
   



 
 
Background 
 
The full statistical publication is available at http://www.firescotland.gov.uk/about-us/fire-and-
rescue-statistics.aspx 
 
This is the first year that the statistics have been produced by SFRS.  The annual Fire and 
Rescue Statistics, Scotland bulletins will be published on the SFRS website in future.  The 
statistics are no longer ‘National Statistics’ accredited by the UK Statistics Authority, though 
SFRS is aiming to work in accordance with professional standards.   
 
The publication was renamed Fire and Rescue Statistics, Scotland in 2014, following 
feedback from a user consultation.  Before that it was called Fire Statistics Scotland. 
 
On the 1st April 2013, the Scottish Fire and Rescue Service (SFRS) replaced the eight 
former fire and rescue services (FRSs) in Scotland.  This bulletin is the second to contain 
statistics about the single SFRS.  The statistics since 2013-14 have included statistics at 
local authority level, in place of former FRS level breakdowns.   
 
This bulletin is the primary source of information relating to all incidents attended by the 
SFRS.  The statistics inform National Outcome 9 – ‘we live our lives safe from crime, 
disorder and danger’ and National Outcome 11 - ‘we have strong, resilient and supportive 
communities where people take responsibility for their own actions and how they affect 
others’.  The bulletin is used by a wide range of users and stakeholders to monitor trends 
and develop evidence-based research and policy. 
 
Dwellings are buildings occupied by households, excluding hotels, hostels and residential 
institutions. The definition as used here includes mobile homes. 
 
Special service incidents are non-fire related incidents, e.g. road traffic collisions and 
flooding.  Special service data was not collected nationally before the introduction of the 
electronic Incident Recording System (IRS), so analysis is only possible for 2009-10 
onwards.  
 
Secondary fires are those fires that do not involve people or have a financial loss.  They are 
mostly outdoor fires, though they include derelict buildings.  They become primary fires if 
they involve casualties or rescues, or were attended by five or more appliances.  
 
Further information on the SFRS can be found at: 
http://www.firescotland.gov.uk/  
and  
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Topics/Justice/policies/police-fire-rescue/fire 
 
Further information on Fire Investigations conducted by SFRS can be found at: 
http://www.firescotland.gov.uk/media/831539/22_150730b.pp.01_15fatalfiresanalysis.pdf 
 
Further information on Crime and Justice Statistics within Scotland, including previous Fire 
and Rescue Statistics, can be accessed at: 
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Topics/Statistics/Browse/Crime-Justice. 
 
For enquiries about this publication please contact: 
Kirsty Bosley, Scottish Fire and Rescue Service 
Telephone: 0131 659 7247 
e-mail: SFRS.PerformanceDataServices1@firescotland.gov.uk 
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